Board of Trumbull Township Trustees Minutes of Meeting September 20, 2023

Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m.
Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, John McMahan and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also
present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Morse moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board’s regular meeting
held on September 6, 2023, second by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

/° ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Niewiadomski reported issued agricultural exemption to 4280
Riverdale road to Paul Bylik for maple syrup production; issued zoning violation to 4564
Footville-Richmond road to Dave Salyers for excessive trash; violation mailed to Sharon Kemp
4502 Footville-Richmond road received in error sold property, current property owner

ot
( unknown; County Prosecutor O’'Toole issu€d agricultural exemption to Mr. Day’s winery;
2! reached out to Kuhnle’s regarding regulations for tractor pulls, 4-wheeler race track and
: overflow parking use; recommended removing Trumbull Township’s Transient Vendor
o1 A v
- ‘/\;/ 77 Resolution, changing Zoning Text regarding Conditional Use Permits issued by Board of Zoning
[0 to Zoning Administrator. Trustee Reed read ORC Section 505.94 regarding Registration and
Regulation of Transient Vendors. Trustee McMahan stated need to know who is coming into
township.
s
/0“ ZONING COMMISSION: Commission Member Loya reported meeting scheduled with County

Planning Commissioners on September 27, 2023 at 3:00 p.m. to review proposed
recommendations to township zoning text.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Chief Berlinski reported received Marcs radio for
#253 Engine, possibly get undercoated; all engine decals installed; one fire call this month.
Assistant Chief Rose reported working on required fire department records to In Command
Coaching for (AFG) Assistant to Firefighter Grant; working on Bureau of Workers Compensation
(FEEEG) Grant. Fiscal Officer reported provided financial records and GoFema account access to
In Command Coaching for AFG grant. Chairman Morse took Engine# 251 out of service; donated
battery charger and $150.00 worth of printer ink to fire department.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Superintendent Sypniewski reported Hoffman road ditching northside half
done, ditching dirt dumped in cemetery, next week continue ditching and tree removal; White
road chip and seal complete; Boughner MC-70 apply in next 2 or 3 weeks. Chairman Morse
reported ODOT applying more calcium chloride to roads for dust control while SR534 bridge is
closed, residents taking pictures and crossing barriers; Kuhnle’s having big-rig truck pulls
October 6, 7, 8 and 9'", suggested to close road, not enough signs posted for drag strip. Trustee
Reed to reach out to residents regarding picture taking and crossing barriers at SR534 bridge,
Hoffman road letter delivered to residents.
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OLD BUSINESS: Trustee McMahan asked trustees if they looked into CRS-2 dust control used by
other townships. Trustee Reed stated no, next year go with Rome township material best
financial fit.

NEW BUSINESS: None

FISCAL OFFICERS’ REPORT: The Fiscal Officers’ financial reports and document reflecting timely
payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Morse moved to approve the Fiscal
Officer’s financial reports, seconded by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. Trustee McMahan
moved to approved the Fiscal Officer’s proposed Re-Appropriation request #2023-05, second

by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. The Board agreed to have the road department stor
the John Deere X540 lawn tractor until next spring. ‘

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak'.
Mr. Accettola asked when will he get his driveway culvert pipe installed. Mr. Accettola stated
he disagreed with September 6, 2023 trustee approved meeting minutes regarding his digging
in rite-of-way possibly undermining the road pavement. Mr. Day stated he is happy with
outcome regarding his winery. Jennifer Wagner commented on the Fire Department Memorial
misspelled name. Trustee Reed stated the Memorial was a beautiful donation from Trustee
McMahan. Trustee Reed stated he will be providing a Halloween Event at the Township Hall on
Sunday, October 22, 2023 from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at his own expense.

Chairman Morse moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes,
motion carried.
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